
                                                                
 

Mt. WAVERLEY CLUB BULLETIN 
                                             Volume 30, Number 29, 11 February 2015              

IMMEDIATE PROGRAM 
  VENUE              SPEAKER / TOPIC CHAIRPERSON 

 This week:  Wednesday 11 February 2015 6pm for 6.30pm start  
LOC  Gloria Hargreaves "Rotary against Malaria" Lou 

  Next week: Wednesday 18 February 2015 6pm for 6.30pm start 
LOC   Social Night at LOC NA 

 

 IMPORTANT ADDRESSES & CLUB INFORMATION 
Club Postal Address: P.O. BOX 295 GLEN WAVERLEY 3150 
Web Address: http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/  
FACEBOOK ADDRESS: http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary 
 
Bulletin Copy Deadline: 5.00 PM. Sunday to Glen Watkins. 
 
Other Important Addresses: 
1. Oakleigh Market shifts are 6am-10.30am and 9.30am till 1pm. The address is Cnr Atherton 
Rd and Hanover Sts Oakleigh. 
2. Mount Waverley Market shifts are 7-11.00 shift 1 (x 2 pax) then 11-2pm shift 2 (x 1 pax). The 
Address is Hamilton Place Shopping Centre, Stephenson’s Road Mount Waverley. 
3. Leighoak Club (LOC) is located at 1555 Dandenong Road Oakleigh. 

 
         ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS 

PLEASE CONFIRM YOUR MEETING ATTENDANCE EACH WEEK TO KEITH KENDRICK 
ON 0437940617. ADVICES OF LEAVE DATES WOULD ALSO BE APPRECIATED.  
 
OUR FOOD DONATION BIN FOR MONASH WAVERLEY COMMUNITY INFORMATION & 
SUPPORT (MWCIS) IS AN IMPORTANT LOCAL COMMUNITY PROJECT FOR THE CLUB. 
PLEASE BRING TO ROTARY MEETINGS A SMALL DONATION OF NON PERISHABLE 
FOOD FOR THE DONATION BIN WHICH IS LOCATED IN THE FRONT CORNER OF THE 
MEETING ROOM. 
 
CALENDAR OF UPCOMING CLUB/ROTARY EVENTS IS IN THIS BULLETIN. ROTARIANS 
PLEASE CHECK FOR YOUR MARKET/ROTARY PROJECT COMMITMENTS ON THIS PAGE 
AND MARK YOUR DIARIES ACCORDINGLY. 

http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/
http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary
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                      PHOTO’S FROM LAST WEEK 

    
He doesn’t know how to open the butter either Adrian!   Terry, Paul, Rhonda, and Michael             You Talkin to me? 

   
    Malcolm and Michael                                        He said What?!                                         Secretary Paul  

   
The Apostrophe should go here! Yes I told him where the apostrophe goes.      Fiona and David 

 

Rhonda’s Report (for 11 February) 
Professor Ian Bates was our most welcome guest at this week's meeting.  He spoke about 
the Excitement of Research.  It was evident that Ian had a passion for what he had done 
and was doing. 
It was good to be back in Australia and seeing such a good turnout at the meeting was 
fantastic. A couple of potential members also attended.  I am looking forward to meeting 
with them again without jet lag problems.  
The Good Friday Golf day is now not that far away and we will need some volunteers to 
assist with the planning as well as people on the ground on the day. Before you get a tap  

on the shoulder, would you please consider volunteering to assist Ron and Don with the planning for this day. This 
is a good club fundraiser for the Royal Children's hospital and more hands make light work. 
Adrian has reminded us about the Trash and Treasure Stall that will be held at Oakleigh market at the end of 
October so please let your friends and family know that when they do a big de- clutter, we would most appreciate 
some items that can be put up for sale. The items must be able to fit into a car boot. Please get in touch with Adrian 
or Terry if you need assistance in getting the goods to them. 
ADG Tom Blair and his wife will be visiting our club this Wednesday. There is also a board meeting immediately 
following our regular meeting. Please keep in mind that members are always welcome to attend. Please let Paul 
know should there be any agenda items in need of consideration by the board. 
The members of our Rotary club would like to keep Pat and Marilyn in our thoughts as Pat faces his health 
challenges.  He is up for a chat or even an outing that will stop cabin fever setting in.  Pat we look forward to having 
you back at a meeting when we have a social night and stairs do no have to be climbed. 
Kindest regards 
Rhonda McKenzie 



Page 3                                                                      M.W. Bulletin 11 February 2015 

     
 David and Robyn   Chairman Glen                          Ian Bates Talk 

          
Ian Bates       President Rhonda presenting thank-you Certificate 
 

                         MEMBERS ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Update on Pat Lannan 
As most of you will now know, our good friend PP Pat Lannan ended up in Cabrini on Christmas 
day and has been diagnosed with ‘Myeloma’.   This is a blood cancer and will require chemo 
every Tuesday and Friday for 12 + weeks.  Pat was finally ‘released’ back home this week and 
welcomes visitors and phone calls. Obviously Pat is weak and must avoid infection at all costs 
so please keep your sniffles, coughs, etc at home!!!  
Pat & Marilyn’s home has been converted into downstairs living as Pat is no longer allowed to 
climb stairs, so we hope Robyn is able to arrange our ‘social’ nights at ground floor venues.  We 
are so looking forward to welcoming Pat and Marilyn back and wish them all the best during 
these trying times.  See you soon, friend Pat.  Keep up your good fight. 
Cheers 
Ros 
                                   ************************************************** 
ROTARIANS PLEASE BUY A NON PERISHABLE FOOD ITEM FOR THE FOOD BIN FOR 
THIS WEEK’S MEETING. 
                                    ************************************************* 
If anyone has picture books for 0-5 year olds in their garage or attic that are in reasonable 
condition please let Glen Watkins know and make available for our Aboriginal Book Project. The 
books will be sent to families of children at Arlparro School, Utopia, NT which is half way 
between Tenant Creek and Alice Springs. 
 

  CONGRATULATIONS & CELEBRATIONS 
11 February – 17 February:  
Happy birthday Don on 16th and Judy L-S on 14th Feb. Congratulations to Michael, Pete and 
Mara on your second anniversary of joining Rotary on 13th Feb.  
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            CALENDAR/PROGRAM                
If you are aware that the nominated chairperson will not be available please let the bulletin editor know asap.                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
For addresses -  please refer page 1 of this bulletin 
LEGEND:    black Club Market         xxxx Club Meeting         xxxx Rotary/Club Project 
 Date    Venue                    Time                  Event (or Topic)           Chairperson  
13 Feb Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Don 
15 Feb Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Lou/Lyn 
18 Feb  LOC 6pm-8pm  Social Night  NA 
20 Feb Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Phil 
22 Feb Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Pat(?)/Jeff G(?) 
25 Feb  LOC 6pm-8pm  Sean Darbyshire – President Elect   Phil 
27 Feb Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Adrian 
1 Mar  Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Phil/Glen 
4 Mar   LOC 6pm-8pm  TBA    TBA 
6 Mar  Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Geoff L-S 
8 Mar  Mt Waverley 6am-1pm Mt Waverley Market TBA 
11 Mar LOC 6pm-8pm  TBA    TBA 
13 Mar Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Terry 
13-15 Mar District Conference - Ballarat 
15 Mar Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Geoff T/ Don 
18 Mar  LOC 6pm-8pm  TBA    TBA 
20 Mar Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Paul 
      CLUB EXTERNAL CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED 

 


